May 2012
Dear Colleague:

We are proud to announce that the American Hospital Association is partnering with the Defense Centers of Excellence (DCoE) to help raise awareness of the medical, social and emotional challenges that face our military as they return home to their daily lives.  The DCoE is part of the Military Health System, and its mission is to improve the lives of our nation’s service members, families and veterans and do so in collaboration with the Department of Veterans Affairs, civilian agencies, community leaders, advocacy groups, clinical experts and academic institutions.
As more and more service members return home from overseas deployments, we are learning about their unique medical needs and that these needs are sometimes difficult to detect.  Many may see their hometown physicians rather than military doctors for treatment after deployments, so our goal is to generate greater awareness of these issues among non-military medical professionals and others to whom service members may turn for support and help. Through this partnership, the AHA and the DCoE hope to spotlight the wealth of existing resources available to hospitals, medical professionals and others within communities. 

The DCoE offers clinical tools, training and educational resources, Web resources and mobile applications to help educate health care providers as well as patients with traumatic brain injuries and psychological health conditions. Additionally, DCoE operates a 24/7 outreach center staffed by health resource consultants who can assist health care providers, patients and families by providing information and resources for service members and veterans with psychological health concerns or traumatic brain injury.
The primary goal of this partnership is to ensure that returning service members find the support and resources they may need.  I encourage you to visit www.dcoe.health.mil to access these resources and share them with your staff. If you have any questions, contact Jennifer Armstrong Gay at jarmstronggay@aha.org or visit www.caringforcommunities.org for a full listing of available resources.  For more information on AHA’s Section for Federal Hospitals and its work, please contact Eileen O’Keefe at eokeefe@aha.org.

Sincerely,
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President and CEO
